White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


January 11, 2010

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on January 11, 2010.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Scott Cisco from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department, Joe Raica, and Carol Mantos.  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to renew CDs #83162 and #83163 at 1% interest for one year only, with the hopes that interest rates will increase.  Motion carried.

Carol Mantos took the floor and explained her concerns about the amount she was charged for the Render Drain on her taxes.  She was referred to our assessor.

Joe Raica took the floor.  After some discussion regarding his delinquent personal property taxes, the lapse in his bond, and the fact that we had passed a resolution at the last meeting to revoke his special use permit for these violations, a motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to allow Mr. Raica to pay $3,000.00 on January 12, pay another $3,000.00 before April 15, 2010, and the remainder of what is due for his delinquent personal property taxes, plus applicable fees and interest, no later than June 15, 2010.  Once the second payment of $3,000.00 has been made in April, Mr. Raica’s Special Use Permit will be re-issued temporarily until the remaining balance is paid no later than June 15, 2010. Once his taxes are current his Special Use Permit will re-instated.  Motion carried.    

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to reclassify Swan Road as a Class B road.  Motion carried.

Scott Cisco is our new representative from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department.  He gave his report.  

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.  The Planning Commission had presented a Dangerous Buildings Ordinance to the board back in September for their review.  After some discussion a motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to adopt the Dangerous Buildings Ordinance as presented to the board by the Planning Commission.  Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur and Trustee Todd Baker opposed this motion.  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Trustee Diane Graf, and Clerk Leela Vernon voted in favor.  Motion Carried. 
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

